MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMISSION ON FINANCE DUKE MEMORIAL METHODIST CHURCH

February 27,1957

A regular meeting of the Commission on Finance and Stewardship Education was held in the basement of the Church at 6:30 P. M. on Wednesday, February 27,1957. Mr John Dozier acted as Chairman and R. B. Reade as Secretary.

Members present were:

W. T. Coman
John Dozier

E. W. Dunham
Dr. John Glasson
C. J. Jones

Reverend V. E. Queen
R. B. Reade
R. B. Reade
Rarshall Spears, Sr
R. C. White
J. H. Barton
E. C. Brooks

Mr C. J. Jones presented the treasurer's report for the eight months period ending February 28th,1957. In reviewing expenditures to date, there followed a discussion as to the exact disposition of funds allocated to the Methodist Retirement Home, and it was decided that detailed information regarding this item should be furnished the Commission at a later date.

Mr Dozier appointed Mr Brooks and Mr White to head a committee, with assistance from chosen members of the official board, the purpose of which was to assist in the collection of delinquent pledges and to contact those church members who make no contribution towards the affairs of the Church.

Mr Dozier also appointed a Committee composed of John Perian, Chairman, W. T. Coman, Dr John Glasson, and Tom Goad, with the Reverend Queen and himself as ex officio members, to prepare plans for the proper stewardship approach in next years loyalty giving through an every member canvass.

Mr Dunham reported that his committee had raised a total of \$1455.00 toward the expenses of renovating the church school and that he had firm promise of an addition two or three hundred dolars.

There being no further business to come before the meeting, it was, upon motion adjourned until 6:30 P. M. Wednesday, March 27,1957.

Secretary